[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]|||||||||



Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at the West Fulton Rod& Gun Club 

January 26th, 2006 

-Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen-

*Attendance is needed from each club 

for their input on club activities*

Ray Zeh, our newly elected President called the meeting to order at 7:05 with a salute to the American flag with approximately 38 in attendances.  Mike Zeh read the treasurer’s report; a motion was made by Gerald Hamm and second by Mark Cornwell to accept.  Motion passed, pay the bills.  Gerald Hamm made a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting. Bob Britton did second the motion and passed. A new SCCA Secretary voted in.  Joe Winski, a freshman student attending SUNY Cobleskill, will be doing the next SCCA newsletter and there after.  Send information to his e-mail address  winskij430@cobleskill.edu  The 5,000 shopping bags to promote and advertise the SCCA 100th year anniversary to hand out at Cobleskill Sunshine Fair are being printed at Race Printing.  Approved deposit of $1500 at last meeting.  Balance of $1426.00 due at delivery.  Bob Britton will pick up bags and store until next meeting. Gerald Hamm, chair of the committee to create a booklet for this event is currently in need of information on each club for this booklet.  We need a write up from club delegates on each association (All clubs) to add to this booklet.  Advertisements will also be sold to help cover cost.  Fish Derby was cancelled until 18th February because of warm weather. The derby will start at 6:00 AM and go to 2:00 P.M. and will be held on the Franklin Vly south of Middleburgh on Rte 145. Local 157 Labor’s Union (Schenectady) donated $200 to pay for Kids Trophies.  Willy Karlu is still preparing a letter to send to Senator Seward to support the 16’ boat launch, which is being considered at Glimmerglass State Park on Otsego Lake.  This is a proposal, which Senator Seward did sponsor.   
SCCA Association Dues:  Association $30 Dues are now due for 2006.  Several associate membership dues are past due.  Individual Memberships are $10.00.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035.  I am currently updating my records and will try to send out post cards to members who are in the rear.

Guest Speakers: Dick Henry, Regional Wildlife Manager NYS Dept. of Env. Cons.  65561 State Highway 10 Stamford, NY 12167-9503 Phone (607) 652-2373 email: rjhenry@gw.dec.state.ny.us      and 
Jeff Peil: NYS  DEC Sportsman Educational Coordinator  jdpeil@gw.dec.state.ny.us 
1st subject discussed was the Chronic Waste Disease:  Total samples taken across the state were 7,964. No new positive CWD test.  For 2006 DEC will test another 5000 outside containment area and 100% with in containment area.  

 2nd Subject discussed – Pilot program for antler restriction deer harvest program for DMU 4G & 4H
Jeff and Dick gave us a brief history on the management of Whitedeer in New York State over the past couple of centuries.  During the 1800’s there was no restrictions.  Around the turn of the century (1900) there was a restriction of no Female harvest.  In the year 1912 a 3” Spike Law was also implemented to also help protect the female deer.  They also gave us some history on License sales.  Total Big Game licenses sold in 2005 were 630,000.  Average age of a hunter was 49 years old. Need to promote hunting!!! For each new hunter recruited NYS loses two older hunters. Discussed Pennsylvania’s Antler Restriction Plan.   Proposed antler restriction benefits: Hunters will see more bucks during hunting season after the first year.  Larger bucks will be harvest after the second year.  Increase hunter’s satisfaction!! This was done in the DMU 3C & 3J areas (Ulster County) last fall.  No information available from last fall’s harvest in these areas. Currently there are 150 different areas within NYS.  Normal harvest is 70% yearling bucks, 25% of 2 ½ year old bucks and 5% between 3 to 5 years old.   It’s like the old saying: If you do what you’ve always done than you get what you always got.  This might be a good reason to promote this program.        
DEC ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS FOR PHEASANT RELEASE PROGRAMS

Applications For Cooperative Programs Due By March 15


New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Denise M. Sheehan today announced that the agency is accepting applications for two cooperative programs designed to enhance opportunities for pheasant hunting in New York State.


The Day-Old Pheasant Chick Program and the Young Pheasant Release Program provide pheasant hunting opportunities through a partnership of DEC, sportsmen and sportswomen, 4-H youth, and landowners who are interested in rearing and releasing pheasants.


“For nearly 100 years, pheasant raising programs have greatly enhanced hunting opportunities across New York State,” Commissioner Sheehan said. “Program participants can help continue this longstanding tradition for future generations of New Yorkers.”


In 2005, DEC distributed 60,332 day-old pheasant chicks and 15,880 young pheasants to qualified applicants through the two programs.  Applications for either program must be filed with a DEC regional wildlife manager by Wednesday, March 15, 2006.


The Day-Old Pheasant Chick Program began in the early 1900s.  At that time, pheasant eggs and chicks were distributed to farmers and rural youth.  Today, day-old chicks are available at no cost to participants who are able to provide a brooding facility, a covered outdoor rearing pen, and an adequate release site.  Applicants who meet these program requirements will receive the day-old chicks in April, May, or June.  


Daily care is necessary to monitor the health of the birds and ensure there is adequate feed and water for the rapidly growing chicks.  The pheasants may be released when they are eight weeks old or older and no later than the end of the pheasant hunting season, which varies for different regions of the State.  All release sites must be approved in advance by DEC and must be open for public hunting.


The Young Pheasant Release Program was developed in 1992 with assistance from organized sportsmen and sportswomen.  It is funded through license fees charged to hunters, 

trappers and anglers.  The program provides a more traditional hunting experience for wilder birds and the opportunity for hands-on involvement in improving pheasant hunting opportunities. 


The program distributes young pheasants (seven to 10 weeks old) free-of-charge to cooperators in June, July, and August.  These summer months are ideal for releasing young pheasants because of stable weather conditions, ample food, and exceptional cover that allows the birds to escape from predators.



Each release site approved by DEC is eligible to receive 40 young pheasants.  A pen built by the cooperator is used to gently release the birds into their new environment.  Feed and water are provided for two weeks, slowly acclimating the birds to life on their own.  No pheasants can be released on private shooting preserves and all release sites must provide public pheasant hunting opportunities.  


Individuals interested in these programs should contact their nearest DEC regional office for applications and additional information.    REGION 4: Route 10 Stamford, NY 12167    (607) 652-7367

Canoe Raffle will be held again this year:  The canoe for our Fair raffle is being picked up by Dave Wood or Ray Zeh.  They have located two canoes in the Binghamton area, a green one and a maroon one.  The price is right.  Maybe we will purchase both.  Senator Seward has offered a $200.00 gift certificate donation for the SCCA canoe raffle.  Our past ticket sponsor’s, Dr. Chester Burton have once again agreed to pay the cost ($318.00) for the printing of 5000 tickets. They have done this for the past several years.  Thank you once again.    Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has once again donated a wildlife print for our SCCA canoe raffle.  Whitetails has also done this for the past several years.    
New York State Conservation Council, Inc.   POC: Harold Palmer, President 607- 638-9013; 

Wally John, Legislative VP 518-479-2485;  Howie Cushing, Exec. Program Director 518-674-2961
Sportsman’s March On Albany is scheduled for March 14th at 9:00AM in the Legislative Office Building, downtown Albany. 
DEC’S TREE AND SHRUB SEEDLING SALE UNDERWAY

Low Cost Seedlings Help Encourage Tree Planting

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Denise M. Sheehan today announced that DEC's annual sale of tree and shrub seedlings is underway and will continue through May.


“This annual program provides low cost seedlings and shrubs to landowners to enhance New York’s environment for future generations,” Commissioner Sheehan said.  “In the past, we have seen the success of this program and have been pleased with the many new stands of beautiful trees that have been planted across the State.”

DEC’s Saratoga Nursery produces over 48 species of trees and shrubs for planting on public and private land and will have a variety of shrubs and seedlings available, including conifers, hardwoods, container stock, and wildlife shrubs. The minimum order for conifers and wildlife shrubs is 100, for hardwoods is 25, and for container stock is 50.  Mixed packets of 20 - 100 wildlife shrubs are also available for homeowners to attract wildlife.  

Species should be selected based on soil type at the planting site. Conifers transplant easily from the nursery to the field and require minimum care after planting. Hardwood varieties are more difficult to establish and require annual care after planting. Wildlife shrubs provide food and shelter for birds and mammals and make a good buffer between open and forested areas.   They require minimal annual care depending on species.

Landowners can get planting advice from their nearest DEC forestry office or private forestry consultant. The bulletin “Trees and Shrubs” is available from the Nursery (518) 581-1439 or any DEC office and contains helpful information on tree planting and a list of available species and prices. 

To order seedlings, call the Saratoga Nursery weekdays between 8 am and 4:30 pm at (518) 587-1120. Call early for the best selection. Mail orders are also accepted and can be sent to the Saratoga Tree Nursery, 2369 Route 50, Saratoga Springs, NY 12866. Seedlings are shipped in mid April to mid May.

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Contact: Gabrielle DeMarco      
(518) 402-8000

Blenheim Power Authority Management Task Force: The next Wildlife Task Force meeting was cancelled due to weather. The next meeting will be held on February 17th at the Power Authority. 
  New York State Fish & Wildlife Management Board: The next meeting will be held February 22nd at the Middleburgh Diner. 
Legislative Report

We need the Petitions signed and sent to the NYSCC:
A-1815A / S-1536 To allow 14 & 15 year old young adults to hunt big game with a gun.

A-1537 / S-120  To allow young adults to hunt big game with a bow.

A-1536 / S-2742 To allow young adults to handle handguns during lawful hunting and on a range during training or competition.

A-895, Amends the definition of disguised gun to include certain guns that are designed and intended to appear to be a toy gun, has advanced to 3rd reading.

A-4515A, Establishes the "Police Officer Safety Act of 2005"; expands the definition of armor piercing ammunition and bans possession of armor piercing ammunition and exploding bullets, has been amended an resubmitted to Codes.

S-6615, Authorizes optional hands-on safety training for pistol license applicants in the county of Westchester, and S-6616, Authorizes the county clerk to grant pistol license amendments in county of Westchester, have been introduced by Spano to Codes.

NWTF Honors Veterans
Nashville, Tenn. - Throughout our country's history, they were there for us the brave soldiers of the Army, Navy, Air Force and Marines. These men and women are the guardians of freedom and the embodiment of loyalty, duty, respect, service, honor and courage. For the many rights and freedoms we take for granted, we owe them many thanks. 
Every year at its National Convention and Sport Show, the National Wild Turkey Federation (NWTF) honors these men and women. This year's event takes place at the convention's annual Saturday breakfast, Feb. 25 in Nashville Tenn., and features a Marine Color Guard, General Buck Bedard, U.S. Marine Brass Quintet and bagpipes, other noted military figures and many important awards presentations. 
One of those honored will be First Sgt. Michael Mosier of Ft. Campbell, Ky.  A Bronze Star award recipient, Mosier served our country in Afghanistan and Iraq. During his most recent tour of duty in Iraq, his company delivered 13 million gallons of fuel along some of the most treacherous routes in Iraq.   "We traveled more than 750,000 miles during our tour of duty and every one of the men and women of our company made it back alive," he said. "We spent a lot of sleepless nights worrying about everyone returning from fueling 
trips, but we were very lucky."  Mosier recently walked a 150-mile trek across Florida with NWTF Regional 
Director Austie Heacock, raising awareness for the NWTF's Wheelin' Sportsmen program. Mosier's local NWTF chapter also honored him with its Hunting Heritage Award for his dedication to the legacy of hunting. 
"I think that it is great that the NWTF honors veterans," Mosier said. "I wear my 2005 NWTF Veterans pin with pride, and I am glad to be part of the NWTF." 
The NWTF has long supported the country's veterans. Past conventions included appearances by noted military figures, including Generals Norman Schwarzkopf and Buck Bedard, and Medal of Honor recipients. 
"Patriotism is one of the core values of the NWTF," said NWTF CEO Rob Keck.  "We are indebted to our troops and veterans and honor them in any way we can." 
Everyone is encouraged to attend the 30th annual NWTF Convention and Sport Show on Feb. 24 to Feb. 26, a celebration freedom and conservation, at the Opryland Resort and Convention Center in Nashville, Tenn. To register call (803) 637-3106 or visit www.nwtf.org/special_events/convention.html www.nwtf.org/special_events/convention.html 
2006 NWTF Convention and Sport Show Sponsors: BASF, Bass Pro Shops, Browning-USRAC, Callmakers and Collectors Association of America, Cardiac Diagnostic Services of Virginia, Chevrolet, Federal Cartridge Company, Henkel Harris Furniture, Jeanette Rudy, The Lodge at Cabin Bluff, Marlin Firearms/H & R 1871, Mathews, Inc., MBNA, Mossberg Firearms, The Outdoor Channel, The Outdoor Connection, Remington Arms Company, T.I. Industries Frame Molding, USDA-Forest Service, U.S. Sportsmen's Alliance, Wild Turkey Bourbon, Winchester/Olin Company 
About the NWTF: In 1973, when the National Wild Turkey Federation was founded, there were an estimated 1.3 million wild turkeys and 1.5 million turkey hunters. Thanks to the work of wildlife agencies and the NWTF's many volunteers and partners, today there are nearly 7 million wild turkeys and nearly 3 million turkey hunters. Since 1985, the NWTF and its cooperators have spent more than $207 million upholding hunting traditions and conserving more than 9.6 million acres of wildlife habitat. 
The NWTF is a nonprofit organization with more than 500,000 members in 50 states and 16 foreign countries. It supports scientific wildlife management on public, private and corporate lands as well as wild turkey hunting as a traditional North American sport. For more information on the National Wild Turkey Federation, call (803) 637-3106 or visit our web site at www.nwtf.org . 
Media Contact: Jonathan Harling or Matt Coffey  803-637-3106 

Henderson: Back in business: It's now known as Ithaca Guns USA-for more information check out website http://www.ithacagunsusa.com/
NYSCC Region 4:  Spring meeting will be held at SUNY Cobleskill  March 18th in the Garden Room located in the Champlain Hall.  The cost will be $15 for morning Danish/coffee & lunch.  There will be directions in the next newsletter.  –  Big push on the Buck A Member program to help the Council get back on its feet financially.   Also the council would like to see an increase in membership applications.  For Guardian the cost is $25, Defender $60, and life $250.  For more info please call 315-894-3302.  The Council is sponsoring a Legislative Bill to lower the legal age for hunting with a gun to 14 for big game.  New York State is one of the few that doesn’t allow this.    There was a meeting for all nine counties in Region 4 with our Legislators January 31st 9:00 AM Liberty Café in Albany.  Wally John is the point of contact.  There is a possibility of three new Deer Management Units, (4F, 4G and 4H) opening up for Bear Hunting.    
Club Reports:

SUNY Cobleskill College Report – Keryn Sheridan a student at SUNY Cobleskill majoring in wildlife management is starting a project with which she will be studying the food habits of coyotes by examining the stomach contents and scat. She would like some help from local sportspersons to obtain some coyote carcasses.  Her mailing address is:   Bouck Hall Box 1693, 107 Schenectady Avenue Cobleskill, NY 12043   Alternative Email: grumpybear329@comcast.net  

Home Phone: (518) 255-6976 Cell Phone: (781) 420-9881

SCCA have approved 4 scholarships.  Mark Cornwell has the application.  There were two applications of the four scholarships which were approved at a previous meeting, read and approved. Kevin Poole and Arliss Reecl.  Motion made by Mike Zeh to pay half up front and second half on presentation.  Second by Bill Nelson.   A meeting was held with Gail Browning on Dec 2nd to discuss the Region 4 NYSCC spring meeting on the SUNY Campus.  A review at the NYSCC Region 4 meeting on  01/18/06 was read and approved.
Cave County Riders:   Poker run on the Jan. 14th raised $200 for the Cancer Society.  Club is raising annual membership fee from $10  to $25 effective January 1st.  
Summit Sno Riders:  Next meeting was held February 13th.  (7:00 @ Summit Conservation Club)  Our trails are still closed until further notice. We have received about 4” of powder.  One sled passing over it blows it away.  Sorry!!!!!   Any other info needed contact Dave Toborg at 295-8554 or dtoborg@midtel.net  or go to club’s website.  www.summitsnoriders.homestead.com/summitsnoriders.html    
Coby Fish & Game Club: The next meeting will be held April 3rd.   

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Long Path North Hiking Club: If you would like to join and become a part of this organization, please contact the Long Path North Hiking Club at PO Box 855 Schoharie, NY 12157. If you need additional information about Club activities, etc., please call Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039. Meeting times and date details will be posted on the website. LPN has submitted a grant for kiosks and trail maintenance.  They added 4.5 miles of trail north of the dam.  They also have a new patch for anyone who does the whole Schoharie County Hike. You must apply through LPN.  Applicants must take pictures at designated landmarks.  Website address: http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/lpn/news.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Looking for Kids to go to NYS DEC camp.  Ages 12-14   Have over 125 kids attending archery shoots on Saturday mornings.  Hunter safety Course will be held April 17,18,19 Registration April 10, 7-9 PM.  POC Bob Britton.  Trap machine has been repaired, will start trap shoots up in April.  Six new members voted in.    Raffle for December. The following is a list of the winners.  1. Rich Thayer, 2. Neil Baumann, 3. Dan Tissiere, 4. Krisin Zalucki, 5. Ken Zimmer, 6. Brain Lounsburg, 7. John Liddle, 8. Chris Olsen, 9. William Borst, 10. David Primeay, 11. George Schoonbeck, 12. Doug Handy, 13. Donna Diana, 14. Charlie Lawyer, 15. Bill Hastings, 16. Tracy Liddle, 17. Todd Sperbeck, 18. Jason Saddlemire, 19. Michael Camprone, 20. Rob Jensen, 21. John Schrader, 22. Roland Hayes, 23. Shawn Elliott, 24. Pat Krugman, 26. Jeff Ravella, 27. Tammy Heiser, 28. Reuben Mickle, 29. Dick Stalker, 30. John Osinski, 31. Mike Bender…  Trap will start up early Spring.  Club is having the trap machine rebuilt.  A new by-law change was voted on and passed. Dues are due by the March meeting and have to be paid by the May meeting.  Black Powder (Meat shoot) was held January 8th.   A motion was made to donated $300 to the New York Conservation Council (Buck a Member) and was approved.    For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.

Schoharie County Ridge-runners (Formerly the Struttin’ Hens): Annual Fund Raiser will be held April 22 at Boreali’s in Howe Cave on RT 7 starting at 6:00 PM.  Ticket information call (518) 673-3965.   This organization has now become part of the National Wild Turkey Federation. Meetings are now held on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at Liz Reinhart home residence - 256 Melick Rd. Canajoharie, NY 13317

Whitetails Unlimited –Schoharie Co. Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited will have its next meeting the 1st Monday in March at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club at 7:00 PM.  The local chapter’s website is www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club. A Hunter’s (Buck) raffle drawing was held sponsored by John Warner Sporting Goods located in Blenheim/Gilboa.  1st prize ( 270 Rifle) went to Lee Rappleyea (nine pointer) and 2nd prize (Marlin 17 cal) went to Pat Mattice (eight pointer).  West Fulton Rod & Gun received $125.00 from entries.

The West Fulton Rod & Gun Club’s Ice Fishing Derby was cancelled due to warm weather.  It has been rescheduled for February 25th.  The derby will start at 6:00 AM and go to 2:00 P.M. and will be held on the Franklin Vly south of Middleburgh on Rte 145.Currently running a raffle to support club events.  Club is having problems with new projects getting approval from New York State.  Because of restrictions which the 20 year plan has placed on the projects, the Panther Creek Farm parking area, a new sign for the Looking Glass Pond have been delayed.  Only maintenance can be done by the club.  Will contact Pete Innes for advice.  Discussion on new pole barn for West Fulton Fire Dept. They are looking for help with labor. 
The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:20 PM.

SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/
The next meeting will be held at the Curtis Mott Hall at SUNY Cobleskill College Thursday, February 23rd at 7:00 PM[image: image3.png]
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